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Chairman Plale: Next up is Representative Bob Zeigelbauer--  you know we still have about a hundred people or so who want to testify. And I think what we’re going to start doing is limiting comments to roughly three minutes otherwise we’re going to be here until late into the night. 

But certainly, again- I reiterate my earlier promise that anybody who is here and wants to testify in front of this committee is going to have an opportunity to do that. 

Welcome, Representative.

Ziegelbauer: Thank you Mr. Chairman, and thank you Chairman Soletzki. I’m happy to keep my remarks within three minutes. I am here to testify, briefly, in opposition to these proposals because they work to undermine the confidence people have in the value of local government and the even-handedness of also their state government. 

As you know I’m also serving as the Manitowoc County Executive. And we’ve had experience in the energy industry in Manitowoc County in a variety of ways. 

We’re very interested in efficient new energy technologies. We host two very valuable, highly efficient, nuclear plants in our general community—and by the way, if you’re serious about producing low-cost electricity for a very long time, we’d love to put one more between the two that are near us now.

Our workers manufacture the towers that support the wind turbines, and the city of Manitowoc operates a municipal utility with a fairly new, fairly clean coal power plant in the middle of town, in Manitowoc- a block from my house and three blocks from the courthouse. In a word- in Manitowoc county- we are all in on the energy economy.

The issue posed by these bills, I think, is a fairly simple one. It’s-- do you trust people in their communities to make serious land-use decisions on important issues?

These bills seem to say that you do not.

Nearly five years ago when it became clear that the demand for wind power sites would include our area, town and county government embarked on the intense process of trying to make the difficult land policy decisions contemplated under the state law as they found it at that time.

After a failed first attempt to create a suitable county wind power ordinance, the county board took a time out by declaring moratorium on projects while it convened a special study committee to write a new ordinance.

That committee, a balanced mix of citizen and elected officials encompassing all the principal points of view took significant public input and agonized, as local officials do, over the implications of the decisions that they were making.

After more than a year of serious deliberation, there work product, a comprehensive wind power ordinance, was overwhelmingly passed into law by the Manitowoc county board in 2006. That both sides of that debate came away from the process a little unhappy with the results, speaks--- to me--- highly of the quality of the work they did. It continues to be tested, defined and refined according to the appropriate due process that is available at the local level for these issues.

These bills would throw all of that work away. Ultimately I think they’re power-grab couched in the usual excuses. Artificially created minimum requirements for alternative power generation, sometimes speculative theories about man-made global warming and our ability to make decisions that control that, impatience with local decision making and frustration with due process.

I’m here to day to stand up for the local officials who made these decisions and the process of making these local decisions throughout the state. Their work and the work of similar groups of local officials who take their responsibilities very seriously and, in good faith, waded in to try to address controversial issues in their communities, should stand. – Not be washed away because Monday morning quarterbacks from 150 miles away don’t like the result.

These proposals tell local officials to get out of the way, dodge the tough ones, and because people in Madison know better, they’ll decide.

I urge you to not pass these bills. 

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Plale: Thank you, Representative. Any questions of Committee members?

Senator Harsdorf: Thank you. Thank you for your comments. Do you think any changes are necessary in our current system? You know, the current process?

Ziegelbaurer: Well, I guess I would defer to some of those who seem more willing to compromise, to tipping the power back to the state level. But I would be very slow to say—a: that the system is perfect and it doesn’t need any changes, but b: that, well, let’s centralize most of the decision making and move on and-- wink, wink—with a couple of token compromises.

I think on balance communities like ours in Manitowoc county, have, in good faith, tried to come to reasonable conclusions on this and there are—with urban sprawl in different states throughout our state—the concern of property owners and the impact on them and their lives, I think should not be washed away too quickly.

Plale: Representative Huebsch.

Huebsch: Yeah. Just real quick. I’d like to get a copy of your comments, Representative Zeigelbauer, if you could provide them.

Ziegelbauer: I believe the page is handing mine in

Huebsch: OK, Great.

Plale: Senator Cowles.

Cowles: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Bob, any comments on the Twin Creeks situation which is in your county?

Ziegelbauer: Is that the first one or the second one. I don’t think of them by those names.

Cowles: Second. It was 98 megawatts. It was permitted in Manitowoc county but due to a combination of litigation and ordinance changes the ground was never broken. It was permitted in 2005 in Manitowoc County.

Zeigelbauer: OK. I know which one you’re talking about. I would say the history you’ve been given on that is somewhat over simplified. Keep in mind that when you have opponents to a development, of whatever kind of development it is, who are highly motivated and willing to fight—as the old guy used to say years ago—til the last dog dies—they are using the process of due process to try and win one. And it hasn’t been a straight line, but the entire process of due process in these decisions is available to both the winners and the losers.

And for a variety of reasons, some things have happened unevenly in the taking the permit and converting it into towers that you can drive by and look at. So it’s- the short answer is it’s a lot more complicated than that but people are hanging on and fighting it in every way that they can. But through the process of zoning, the zoning process – as those of us who started in local government remember—can be very intense.

Plale: Any other questions of committee members? 

Thank you Bob.

